

SC&T Region Rovers

87 Wentworth Street, Port Kembla NSW 2505 Phone: +61 2 4274 1099 Fax: +61 24274 6334 Website: www.scatrovers.com Email: secretary@scatrovers.com



General Business Meeting of the South Coast and Tablelands Region Rover Council

Held at South Coast and Tablelands Region Office on Tuesday 14th October 2014

Meeting opened: 1955 hrs

Attendance

1st Albion Park: Rosie O Meley (on the phone)

1st Austinmer: Daniel Seddon-Powell, Rhiannon Hughes, Charlotte Baker, Jai Peagle,

Sam Drayton

1st Figtree: Ben Nichols, Chris Valts, Simone Haider

1st Korra Hill: Domonic Knowles

Goulburn: No representatives

2nd Queanbeyan: No representatives

Shoalhaven: No representatives

Tablelands: No representatives

Warilla: Les Greene, Andrew Kavanah

4th Wollongong: No representatives

South Coast and Tablelands Region: Greg Pearce

New South Wales Branch: Mitchell Rath

Other: Paul Omundson (Brush Park Rover Crew)

Apologies: Bob Nightingale, Peter Zuiderwyk, Rosie O Meley, Craig Davis, Ella Mundey,

Lauren Nealy, Peter Hines

Acceptance of the minutes from the previous meeting.

Motion: The Council accepts the Minutes from the September General Business Meeting as a true and accurate account of that meeting.

Proposed: Daniel Seddon-Powell (1st Austinmer) Seconded: Sam Drayton (1st Austinmer)

Motion Passed

Business arising from the previous minutes (Action Items)

Sword. The RRC needs to be returned by Peter regardless of condition.

Stubble Holders May or may not have been ordered. Waiting to hear back about compatibility of logo file.

Region Shirts New order being investigated

Bounced cheque from Goulburn. Shirts have been delivered. Payment needs to be followed up.

Correspondence:

In:

Kerry Latham

Hello to you all

Once again I must congratulate the rovers on their input and efforts into the jamborette held at Moruya this year.

The system designed by aiden and ben has worked wonderfully for registrations and payments and reports.

All those who attended from the rovers have put in an outstanding effort and we on the committee applaud their work, I would like to name ben Nichols, peter Zuiderwyk and rosie. Simone even though she was there in her capacity as ASL, she was also a huge assistance to the team.

Ben potter was also a huge help in assisting with the activities.

Cecilia Jackson ran a screen printing base and though she is a rover from outside our region, she is certainly worth the mention.

I apologise for missing some names but please pass on our thanks to the rovers and look forward to future assistance.

Kindest Regards
Kerrie Latham
Region Office Manager
South Coast and Tablelands Region
Ph: 42741099

Greg Pearce First Aid couses

Out:

Bob and Sharon Nightingale Thankyou letter

Ryan Manton Thankyou letter

Aldi Apology letter

Executive and Committee Reports

President: Thank-you for involvement, lots of positive feedback. Good Rover involvement at Jamborette. AST course attended. ACT BST course coming up.

Vice President: No report received

Secretary: No report received

Treasurer: No list of attendees for progressive dinner. Peter and Rosie and Ben need to liaise with Charlotte to produce a list and subsequently ensure that all attendees have paid. Greg for SIS 10 Caving course and Chris for H4H can collection BBQ.

Service: No report received

Webmaster: No report received

VLO: No report received

Training: No report received

Region Commissioner – Rovers: No report received

Assistant Region Commissioner – Rovers: Thank Rovers who attended AST and RA who attended a BST. Following up on child protection elearning module. Most crews are seriously behind on this. Bob and Greg will take care of it.

Weekend Wide Game: To be attached. Price increase related to increased camping fees at cataract.

BRC: Goal for increasing the numbers of Rovers and a financial incentive attached. It was agreed that a goal of 1000 is a good idea but a financial incentive should not be adopted. 5 Phone in delegates. Breathalysers, Wal Waerner's wife can borrow breathalysers from the RMS given sufficient notice. Branch Moot: Maximum Security Moot. Being run by a team of experienced Rovers from several regions. The committee would like a SCAT Rover(s) (or ex-Rovers) to assist. Ticket sales open in February.

Crew Reports

1st Albion Park: No report received.

1st Austinmer: Attached

1st Figtree: One new squire. Alex Mundey Knighted.

1st Korra Hill: Meetings planned but poor attendance. No change in numbers. Some Venturers expected later in the year. Would benefit from being invited to other Crew's activities.

Goulburn: No change from last month.

2nd Queanbeyan: No report received

Shoalhaven: No report received

Tablelands: No report received

Warilla: Invested three members into the crew.

4th Wollongong: No report received

Baden Powell Scout Award

Rhiannon will run a BPSA information night. A date is to be selected. Such an activity could be run at the RRC AGM.

General Business

The RRC is considering moving the 2015 AGM to a Saturday the 14th of March. Simone will contact crews for feedback.

Reimbursement of funds

Motion: The Council agrees to pay Greg Pearce \$20 as reimbursement for money he spent on training.

Proposed: Daniel Seddon-Powell Seconded:Rhiannon Hughes Motion Passed

Motion: The Council agrees to pay Chris Valts \$14.25 as reimbursement for money he spent on materials for the BBQ held at the H4H collection.

Proposed: Charlotte Baker Seconded:Daniel Seddon-Powell Motion Passed

Event planning. RRC to consider assigning jobs to pairs of Rovers to ensure work gets done and there is someone is able to take over in case of the primary organiser is unable to

complete their task. This is in response to recent events which have been poorly run/attended or cancelled. A reporting structure needs to be introduced so that the RRC can take over.

Event planning documents will be made available soon, we are only waiting on the budgeting section which Charlotte is working on.

The next BRC meeting is on the 22^{nd} of November. Elections for the BRC Executive will be held at the meeting. WWG is on the same weekend.

The Weekend Wide Game committee has asked for Rovers to run an activity for Venturers on Saturday night at Weekend Wide Game. Lewis and Hugh will be asked to run this activity. Hugh has confirmed that he will coordinate this activity.

SCAT Rovers have been invited to help out at the Greater Western Sydney event Waratah.

Hike for Hunger event to be held in Sydney on Saturday 1st November.

NSW Rovers will be running the Brownsea Island activity at the next Jamboree. Rovers are being asked to be involved in the organising team. Information is available online or through Jamie-Lee Ryde or Mitch Rath.

Lord Mayors Picnic. Service activity held on New Years Eve. Organised by Sydney City Council for disadvantaged children. Information of Facebook page.

Intercrew challenge. 400 cans were collected. The next intercrew challenge will be hosted by Albion Park Rover Crew. Potential date 19th Novermber.

Meeting closed: 2055 hrs

Scouts Australia – NSW

South Coast & Tablelands Regional Rover Council – Crew Report

	Crew Report
Month:	October 2014
Name:	Kusi
Crew:	1 st Austinmer
Number of Rovers:	22
Number of Knights/Squires:	15 knights, 6 squires, 2 candidates
Past events and activities:	 Magical Mystery Tour 6/7 September Hiking Budawangs 13/14 September Rover/Venturer Trivia Night 16 Sept Hike for Hunger Can BBQ 28 Sept Business Meeting 1 Oct Rumble in the Bungles 3-6 Oct
Upcoming events and activities:	 Turramurra Rovers Harbour Cruise 10 Oct SIS10 Training Night 21 Oct Mt Keira Duty Weekend 8/9 Nov
Support Required / Matters for Escalation:	- 1ARC has lodged a formal complaint with the RC-R regarding the Hike for Hunger 2014 can collection event.
Other:	- 1ARC has delivered the new Child Protection module at our October BM. Any members not present at the meeting have been emailed the module to complete in their own time.



Weekend Wide Game

PO Box 171, Unanderra NSW, 2526 www.widegame.com.au South Coast & Tablelands Region Rovers



RRC October 2014 Report

Price Increase – WWG North Events (Previously Mentioned)

Due to an increase in venue fees, we have been required to increase our **fees for WWG North from \$25 to \$28 for Scouts and Venturers only**. Rovers and Leaders will remain at \$20 per person for this event. Due to this increase, and for purposes of easability, we have requested groups attempt to pay via Cheque or Direct Deposit only.

WWG North 2014 - 'STAR WARS - The Sith Unleashed'

The sequel of STAR WARS - 'A False Hope' is coming to Cataract Scout Park on the 22nd & 23rd of November! As you may already be aware, the theme for both events this year is "Star Wars", however, due to the Death Star plans being returned to the Empire at WWG South, there may be a higher Empire presence at Cataract.

We'll be asking Rovers to assist with various roles including from running bases, assisting at admin and being part of an elite death squad!

Forms and Information Packs are now available on the WWG Website – please remember to register your Crew on the SC&T EMS by **Friday 7**th **November 2014** – Catering will <u>not</u> be available after this time.

WWG has a draw for many Venturers in our Region – We recommend that Crew's take advantage of this opportunity to liaise with Venturer Units and show them what Rovering is about!

We look forward to seeing you at the event!

Ben Nichols

Assistant WWG Chairman

admin@widegame.com.au

